Friends of Carrollwood Cultural Center
Board Meeting

August 20, 2014

Carrollwood Cultural Center

Board Members Present: Nancy Stearns, President, Alan Preston, Treasurer, Bill De Mare, Rex Henderson

Board Members Absent: Evelyn Bless, Jennifer Fritch, Craig Nowicke, Sandra Harrington
Staff Present:  Richard Haerther, Artistic Director

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Call to order at 12:16 p.m.
Public comment: None
1. Adoption of Agenda
Quorum not present
2. Consent Agenda approval
Quorum not present
3. Finance report:



Motion: none


Discussion:  A lengthy discussion followed about accounting methods.  Sept. 4, 2014, a finance meeting is scheduled.  An action item for the finance committee is to find out from the audit what is the definition and what are the details behind the restricted funds being released. Questions about the audit were asked and the board will deal with them in the Sept. meeting. 
4. AD report:
Motion: None  
 Discussion: Current programming was discussed, and trends in attendance. It was suggested that we look for vehicles that will have a wider audience and cross generational appeal. Accounting issues were discussed regarding grant monies and revenue generated from ticket sales, and should they be in separate accounts. The next program committee meeting will work on a budget.
5. Dellwood Property:  
Discussion:  The Friends of Northwest Regional Parks was formed to represent this project, and members are meeting with civic leaders. There is a proposal to integrate the park (formerly waste treatment) with the Carrollwood Cultural Center. Pictures and diagrams were shown, and concepts were discussed.  The Rotary Club was suggested as a future funding source for a children’s playground at the park. In 2015, the plan is to have town meetings, then plans might be written by mid-2015.  The current need is to get a consensus from the board that they are in favor of pursuing this project. Those board members present at the meeting gave their support.
6. Strategic Planning:  Two dates were suggested for the meeting: Sept.19, or Sept. 26.   Sept. 26 was preferred.
7. New business:  The Decker project will be held at Feather Sound on Oct. 2, 2014 at 8:30 AM. 

Adjourned at 1:30
Submitted:

Linda Delapenha

Recording Secretary
